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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Footpaths and Environment Committee held in the Council Chambers at Bere Alston on Tuesday 4th March 2014.       

Present     




      Mrs D. M. A. Chapman 
Chairman
                                      Mr B. Lamb                              Chairman of Council

                                      Mr M. Benson                             

                                      Dr N. Harmsworth

                                      Mr R. Maycock 



     Mr K. Smith                   


  
1364. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman
1. Mr Lamb       

This is an item that should have been brought up at Full Council. Draft  

 Openness of Local Government Bodies Regulations 2014.

The main item does this Council wish to allow filming, photography and audio recording of our meetings? Discussions took place and it was agreed this Council is for allowing the reporting of meetings by any of the above means.

1365.   Minutes of the meeting held on 7th January matters arising.
Matters Arising

Minute 1288(2) 
Although Council has had a letter from County Highways stating they would not be filling potholes, Mr John Doswell has asked the Clerk to keep reporting the potholes. Committee stated the following areas have potholes; Drakes Park through past the school, Whitehall Drive and the road by Ormond House, also Bedford Street junction with Whitehall Drive.

Minute 1226
Mr Lamb stated that a person at Bere Ferrers used 20 of his own sand bags, Mr Lamb asked how many sand bags we have. The Clerk stated there are 20 in the sand bin and we have 80 in the office. Mr Lamb felt an article should be placed in the Bere Link explaining how to get hold of sand bags.

1366. Financial Statement.

The Clerk presented the financial statements for January, after discussions Mr Benson 
proposed acceptance of the statements, seconded by Mr Lamb.

1367. Bere Link Paths.

Mrs Chapman has put in FP59 this month and has also sent Mrs Rogers enough for the 
next two months.

1368. Footpath problems.

1) Mrs Chapman reported a tree down across FP7

2) Mrs Chapman stated that on FP 54 Holes Hole, for a long time you could walk around the stile, but now the farmer has fixed the fencing to the stile, this stile is a problem to climb over, could the workman alter it to a V stile to make it more accessible.

3) Mrs Greta Maddigan has spoken to Mrs Chapman asking if permission could be given for a permissive path down on the S.W.W field path to avoid crossing the railway line. It was felt that as this gate was kept locked due to the waterworks, it would be very difficult to get agreement for this.

4) Mrs Chapman reported the fencing on FP83 unsafe.
5) The Clerk reported quite a number of trees down on FP 37 & 43 she has reported them to Peter Guy who will get something done as soon as possible.

6) The Clerk also reported a problem with diverted water flooding into Mr Vigger’s field which has made the footpath very boggy.

1369. Definitive Map Review
 The Clerk has received the following email from Caroline Gatrell;

“I am looking to publish the Definitive Map Review informal consultation in a few months’ time and would like the views of the Parish Council on a number of the claims sat on file from previous reviews beforehand. Items 1-5 were put forward by the Parish Council in the 1970s.

1. Footpath from its junction with the west end Footpath 55 and continues eastward along a private accommodation road to its junction with UCR 175 and the spur at the midpoint of Footpath 55. This path was in the original description of Footpath 55 as a UCR and was therefore regarded as a public right of way at that time. But in the copy of the statement held at Tavistock there is a pencilled correction ‘Private’. This road is not shown as a UCR on the roads map held at Treverbyn House, Plympton. It is obvious that the compilers of the Definitive Map believed the road to be public and therefore it seemed reasonable to claim it as a footpath at the Review. Supported by PC and Ramblers Association. No UEFs submitted in support. 
Council think it is an Un Classified Road and would like to see it open.

2. Footpath from the county road at Bere Ferrers opposite the entrance to Bere Barton farmyard through the Council allotments to the county road north of the hall. This path is shown on the OS map but was not previously included on the Definitive Map. No UEFs submitted in support but noted that several enquiries amongst villagers confirmed this. 
Council cannot see any benefit in trying to open this.
3. Footpath from UCR to foreshore on River Tamar (small beach just south of Holes Hole). Found by member of public to be closed who had used for over 20 years with unrestricted access. Used for boat storage and considered lost. Letter and 1 UEF in support. Known and used for over 40 years.
Council would support the move to open it.
4. Footpath from UCR to foreshore on River Tamar opposite Kiln Cottage. 2 UEFs in support received. Known and used for at least 70 years. Concrete slipway prepared by DCC in 1989, North West of Weir Quay.

Council would support the move to keep it open.
5. Footpath from UCR to foreshore on River Tamar via Hard. South of boat club and proceeding south along foreshore. No UEFs/letters attached in support.

Access is available to walk along the beach.
I would also like the Council’s views on the following:

6. Bridleway No. 69 at Weir Quay.

Council has always known this as a Bridleway not a footpath.
7. The unsurfaced county road between Bridleway No. 97 and Collytown, which was proposed to be stopped up in the 1970s but which wasn’t due to an error in the legal order which only downgraded the section of the lane recorded now as a bridleway”.

This is a Bridleway and used regularly Council would wish to keep as a Bridleway.
1370. Review of Snow Warden Scheme.

As you all know Paul Willmott is the Snow Warden. We are experiencing problems in activating the system, we need to find someone to act as administrator and undertake the admin. Discussions were held.

Mr Ralph Maycock volunteered to undertake the administration work.

Mr Benson proposed a motion to go into Part 2, seconded by Mrs Chapman.

Discussions took place.

Mr Benson proposed a motion that committee came out of Part 2, seconded by Mrs Chapman.

Mr. Benson and Mr. Maycock to speak to Mr. Willmott and subject to a satisfactory conversation Mr. Maycock will undertake the administration role.
Mr Lamb asked if we should acknowledge Mr Willmotts work with a one off gratuity.
1371. Discussions on Parish Lengthsman.

Mr Benson stated that a previous conversation about the Parish Lengthsman and Devon County Council’s future constraints on funding, we should be looking to the future. Mary Tavy joined with other Parish Council’s to employ an emergency lengthsman they currently spend £1,200 which was a grant from the Tap Fund. It would probably mean taking on someone else. This is an ongoing process to look at this role and also to collate evidence where problems occur.

1372. Problems of passing places on Denham Bridge Road.

This subject has been aired through Full Council; the main problem area is from the narrow area starting at Trendle Stud down to the junction with Trendle Lane.

This subject should be addressed to Devon County Highways for input. It would be appropriate to discuss this with the Highways Delegation meeting later this month. Ideas of priority signage to be raised.

1373. Questions from Members of the public present at the discretion of the Chairman.

Mr Lamb raised the issue brought forward by Mr Smith, what are we as a Council doing to commemorate the Centenary of the First World War. Could we consider a mass poppy seed scatter?

Mr Lamb proposed that £25 be designated for the purchase of poppy seeds, seconded by Mr Benson.
1374. Correspondence.

1. WDBC News Release.

“West Devon Borough Council is calling on the Government to reinstate the railway link from Exeter to Plymouth via Okehampton and Tavistock as an alternative main line route to the storm hit Dawlish Line.

The plea to transport Secretary Patrick McLoughlin was led by Okehampton councillor Kevin Ball who called on the council, who met last night, (Tuesday Feb 25) for its support.

Cllr Ball said that reinstating the old Southern Railway line which linked Exeter to Plymouth via Okehampton and Tavistock as an alternative route would bring a new resilience to the South West transport links. The line was originally closed under the Beeching cuts of the 1960’s.

Ministers and Network Rail are considering plans to bypass the storm smashed stretch of track that fell into the sea at Dawlish earlier this month. One of the options on the table is understood to be bringing back the former Southern Railway line.

West Devon councillors agreed to support a motion which said: “Because of the continuous problems following the destruction and closure of the railway line at Dawlish by the recent winter storms, West Devon Borough Council calls on Her Majesty’s Government to reinstate the line from Plymouth to Okehampton (via Tavistock and on to Exeter as an alternative main line route to the Dawlish line”.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.20pm.
Dated this 25th day of March 2014.
Signed by the Chairman…………………………………….

